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The Four Way Test
Is it the TRUTH?

Is it FAIR to all concerned?

Will it build GOODWILL and
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Will it be BENEFICIAL to all
concerned?
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Rotary Club Green Valley Program For
October 20, 2016

Speaker: David Damore, Ph.D.

Program: A political science professor at UNLV, Dr
Damore should have some interesting things to say
about the current political climate. He regularly
coments on Nevada Governmental and political
issues. His research interests are the study of
campaigns and elections and public poliy at the state
and national levels.

Scribes

10-20-16: Jim Paxton
10-27-16: Debbie Mitsch
11-03-16: Stephen Tucker

Rotary Recap: October 13,2016
By: Heidi Woodruff & Jim Paxton

Rotary Club Green Valley (RCGV) President Bob Hulshouser kicked off the
Thursday morning meeting with an inspirational quote from Aristotle. Ted
Durant introduced out guests, who included guest speaker and Past President
of the Downtown Las Vegas Club, Linda Bertuzzi, Green Valley High School
Student of the Month Wenmei Bai, and her mother Jessie Bai, Green Valley
High School Principal Kent Roberts, Mike Magner and Felicia Ortiz.

Pres Bob told the Club that Governor Lu de Silva enjoyed his visit to our club,
and he appreciated that we had our youth leaders and exchange student
present for the meeting. Bob also talked about planning our Christmas Holiday
Party, and Mark Roy graciously offered his home for the party.

Jim Frey reminded us that he has tickets for the Shriners Childrens' Open
PGA Golf Tournament, November 3- 6. We can sell the tickets for $35 each,
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Birthdays
Gerry Holinski
November 01

Janet C. Pancoast

November 02

Terry M. Perkins
November 02

Christine L. Smith

Nov 02

Heidi Woodruff
Nov 11

Events

October 2016

10/20 - UNLV Pol Science; Dr.
Damore

10/27 - Student of the Month -
Silverado HS

10/27 - Dave Jockman presents:
Infertility; Breaking News!
November 2016

11/03 - Donna Curry, a story of
Dreams and Courage

11/04 - Rotary Roundup

11/10 - Syrian Fund

Green Valley

Ro Club Gre ets
Thursday, 7:00 a.m. Wildhorse Golf
Club

$5 below the gate price, and all sale proceeds will benefit RCGV.

Past District Governor (PDG) Larry Skaggs discussed the upcoming Rotary
election. the Election Committee currently has Pres Bob and Pres Elect Brad
Marx, but three more are needed on the committee. At the end of November,
the three Nominee Elects as well and six Directors will be revealed to the
Club. The new candidates will be presented December 1st, and the election
will be held December 8th.

Heidi Woodruff introduced GVHS
Student of the Month, Wenmei Bai.
Wenmei is ranked number 10 out of

.. 729 senior classmates with a 4.755
GPA. She excels in her Advance
Placement courses, and she is active in
2 Symphony Orchestra, National Honor
= Society, Varsity Quiz, Improv Club,
and Outdoor Exploration club. She
enjoys playing the guzheng with her
Chinese Music Ensemble. Her teachers admire her for her hard work, and they
have stated that she is a model student and human being.

Trivia was about famous Rotarians. Among them are Walt Disney, Thomas
Edison, John F. Kennedy, Wilbur Wright, and Colonel Sanders. The Colonel
got his start selling chicken out of a gas station. Past Pres and Trivia Master
Mike Peterson went around the room listening to what the members had to say
while, at the same time collecting Happy Dollars. The Club was happy to
welcome Stephen Tucker back, and he looked well following a stint in
intensive care.

Dave McGovern was not happy that his car was hit by a Goodwill Truck.
Judy Lloyd was happy with her recovery from oral surgery. Stephen Tucker
was happy that he was able to makeup meetings online and maintain his
perfect attendance. Darcy Dougherty was happy to see Stephen, and she is
happy that there are some exciting times for the Club ahead. Gerry Helsinki
was happy for the Student of the Month and for his guest from the State Board
of Education.

Dave Jochman had a damm it dollar because all of his favorite sports teams
lost that week. Past Pres Jim Frey was also happy for the Student of the Month
and for the Rebels Women's volleyball team. Pres Bob was happy for our
Student of the Month, and he was happy that Ted Durant is looking for a
grocery store to partner with on our Souperbowl of Caring.

PDG Larry introduced our guest
speaker, Linda Bertuzzi. Linda shared
a heartfelt video from her daughter
which expressed their feelings about
being involved with last year's National
Immunization Day (NID) and the water
project in India. In one day Rotarians
administrated between 1.1 and 1.5
million polio vaccines to the needy in
India. Volunteers also built a dam to




help bring the people of the villages
clean water. Linda urged the audience
to consider making the trip ourselves.

There are two scholarships being
awarded to go on the 2017 India NID
and Water Project trip, scheduled in
February, 2017. Participants must be
between the ages of 21-35 and can be a
Rotarian or a non-Rotarian. Contact
Linda at: linda.downtownlvrotary@gmail.com for more information.

Following Linda's "feel good" program, the raffle was held. The big prize
remains available for the coming weeks as the joker is still in the deck. The
meeting was adjourned at 8:15 a.m.

Guests

Wenmei Bai - Green Valley HS Student of the Month
Jesse Bai - Parent

Kent Roberts - Green Valley High School Principal
Mike Magner

Felicia Ortiz

Visiting Rotarians
Linda Bertuzzi - Speaker, LV Downtown

Proceeds From PGA Summerlin Golf Sold
by Club Members Will Remain with RCGV

The Big Time Pro Golfers are coming to Southern Nevada for the annual Shiners PGA
Childrens' Open Tournament. The Shriners have made available a number of tickets
for RCGV to sell through Jim Frey. Jim said that he will have tickets at Thursday's
meeting.

The tickets are discounted from the gate price, and ticket holders will have a tent
pass from which they can have great views of a couple of holes out of the wind and
sun. Food and drink is available at the tent. . All proceeds from ticket sales by RCGV
members will be retained by the Club. Checks should be made out to Nevada Rotary
Foundation.



